**Yabusaki, Haruko,** of Honolulu, a retired supervisor with the department of Parks and Recreation, died July 20 in Kuakini Hospital. Yabusaki, 70, was born in Wahiawa. She is survived by brother Hisao and sister Marjorie Hee. Private services were held. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 27 July 1991]

**YABUSAKI, JAMES TAKEO,** 87, of Hilo, died March 14, 1991. He was born in Hilo, was a retired postmaster of Papaikou Post Office, had served as President of the State Postmasters Association and was the first District governor of Hilo Lions Club. Survived by wife Enid K. Yabusaki; son, Derrick of California; daughter, Mrs. Irwin (Joan) Kurashige; five grandchildren; brother, Junichi; sister, Masayo Iyo. Service 7 p.m. Friday at Church of the Holy Cross. Private Inurnment. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 20 March 1991]

**Yacas, Catalina I.,** of Honolulu died Jan. 5 in St. Francis Hospital. Yacas, 92, was born in Sinait, Ilocos Sur, the Philippines. She is survived by three grandchildren; seven great-grandchildren; and two great-great-grandchildren. Services: 7:30 p.m. Saturday at Nuuanu Memorial Park Mortuary. Call from 6 to 9 p.m. Services: 11:30 a.m. Sunday> call after 8 a.m. Burial: Valley of the Temples. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 14 February 1991]

**Yadao, Christina G.,** of Haleiwa died June 18 in Kuakini Hospital. Yadao, 60, was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Ricardo; sons Ricardo Jr., Randall M. and Rockwell G.; mother Trinidad G. Gonzaga; brothers Gregory Gonzaga and Louis K. Dela Cruz; sisters Felicidad Otis Louella K. Santiago and Luverne K. Quemuel, and five grandchildren. Services: 10:30 a.m. Friday at Mililani Memorial Park Mortuary. Call after 9 a.m. Burial: Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 26 June 1991]

**YADAO, LEONARDO IBIA,** 77, of Kapaa, Kauai, died Jan. 27, 1991. He was born in the Philippines and was an automobile mechanic. Survived by wife, Florentina Yadao; sons, Leonard and Alfredo; daughter, Esther; nieces and. nephews. Friends may call 6 to 9 p.m. Friday at Borthwick/Kauai Mortuary. Or call from 2 p.m. Saturday; service 2:30 p.m. Burial at Kauai Memorial Gardens. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 30 January 1991]

**YADAO, PIO ARCEBAL,** 88, of Kailua-Kona. Hawaii, died Sept. 25, 1991. He was born in the Philippines and was a retired grounds maintenance worker and a member of the Kona Filipino Organization. Survived by wife Sofia; son, Carlito; daughters, Mrs. Victor (Adele) Bautista of North Kohala, Mrs. Alfredo (Rosita) Dayoan of the Philippines, Mrs. Kenneth (Corazon) Honma of Kailua-Kona; and Mrs. Roscoe (Virginia) Shorey of Vancouver, Washington; 12 grandchildren and five great-grandchildren. Friends may call until 8 a.m. today at family residence; graveside service 9 a.m. at Hualalai Memorial park. Arrangements by Memorial Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 2 October 1991]

**Yadao, Plo A.,** of Kailua-Kona, Hawaii, a retired self-employed grounds maintenance man, died Wednesday in Kona Hospital. Yadao, 88, was born in the Philippines. He is survived by wife Sofia; son Carlito; daughters Adele Bautista, Rosita Dayoan, Corazon Honma and Virginia Shorey; 12 grandchildren and five great-grandchildren. Mass; 8 p.m. today at St. Michael's Church in Kailua-Kona. Call from 6 to 9 p.m. An all-night wake will follow at the family

residence on Plumeria Road until 8 a.m. tomorrow. Graveside services: 9 a.m. tomorrow at Hualalai Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 1 October 1991]

**Yagi, Kamata,** of Honolulu died Thursday in Straub Hospital. Yagi, 90, was born in Okinawa, Japan, She is survived by sons Robert S., Ralph S., Herbert S. and Stanley S.; daughter, Sally A. Matsumoto; 21 grandchildren; and 16 great-grandchildren. Services: 8 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 27 May 1991]

**Yagi, Stanley H.,** of Kaneohe died Friday in St. Francis Hospice. Yagi, 77, was born in Hilo. He is survived by wife Misayo; sons Robert M., Dennis T. and Elliot I.; daughter Carol K. Nadai; 10 grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Services were private. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 11 July 1991]

**YAGI, STANLEY HARUO,** 77, of Kaneohe, died July 5, 1991. He was born in Hilo. Survived by wife, Misayo; sons, Robert M., Dennis T. of Colorado and Elliot I. of California; daughter, Mrs. Carol K. Nadai of Maui; 10 grandchildren and a great-grandson. Private service held. Arrangements by Kukui Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 11 July 1991]

**YAHIRO, TSUGIKO**, 68, of Hilo, died March 1, 1991. She was born on Maui and was a homemaker ad member of the Waiakea Kyoei Kumiai Association. Survived by brothers, James Kato, Richard N. Kato of California; sister-in-law, Jenny Kato of Wailuku. Friends may call from 6 to 7 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Advertiser 6 March 1991]

**YAJI, GAIL SHIZUKO,** 71, of Hawaii Kai, died Aug. 29, 1991. She was born in Haiku, Makawao, Maui and was a retired hairdresser. Survived by husband, Gary M Yap; sons, Gordon M., Michael M., Russell T. and Marshall T. of California; daughter, Mrs. Brenda T. Kamitono of Arizona; nine grandchildren; a great-granddaughter; brothers, Stanley Masaki of California, Francis Masaki; sisters, Mrs. Hayami (Masako) Yamasaki, Mrs. Helena Sasaki, Mrs. Yoshio (Yaeko) Inouye. Memorial service noon Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary No flowers Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 4 September 1991]

**YAMACHIKA, EDWARD UMEICHI,** 88, of Kapahulu, died Sept. 23, 1991. He was born in Honolulu and was the financial secretary for Nakamura Construction. He was also a member of the Jodo Shu Kyodan and Obatake Son Jin Kai. Survived by wife, Ethel C; son, Ronald K.; three grandchildren; sisters, Mrs. Toshio (Fujie) Hatae, Mrs. Jay Jutoku (Sueko) Miura: Service noon Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Cremation. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 26 September 1991]

**Yamada, Bruce T.,** of Honolulu died May 7, St. Francis Hospice. Yamada, 50, was born in Hawaii. He is survived by mother Shigeko; brother, Lloyd and sister, Jeannette Hironaka. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 23 May 1991]

**YAMADA, GERTRUDE KAALE,** 67, of Greeley, Colo., formerly of Aiea, died Jan. 22, 1991. She was born in Honolulu and was a deaconess of Ka Makua Mau Loa Church. Survived by sons, Earl of Virginia, Ike of Colorado; daughter, Mrs. Alan (Jennie) Kellogg of India; brother, Mitchell Kukonu; sister, Anna Kau; seven grandchildren; nieces and nephews. Friends may call 9 a.m. to noon Thursday at Mililani Memorial Park Mortuary; service noon. Casual attire. Burial at Mililani Memorial Park. [Honolulu Advertiser 29 January 1991] **YAMADA, KIYOMA "GLADYS",** 82, of Lahaina, died April 12, 1991. She was born in Haiku, Maui. Survived by daughter, Mrs. Garret (Dorothy) Takizawa of Honolulu, brother, Satoki Yamamoto of Napili; sisters, Edith Tomasu and Grace Okuda of Honolulu, and Mrs. Shigeru (Ethel) Shimomura of Napili; two grandchildren; a great-grandchild. Service held at Nakamura Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 18 April 1991]

**Yamafuji Jon Y.**, of Lahaina, a retired employee at Pioneer Mill Co. and a former proprietor of Liberty Restaurant in Lahaina died Wednesday in Hale Makua Wailuku. Yamafuji, 92 was born in Hagi City, Japan. He is survived by wife, Miyono; sons, Stanley T. and Robert M.; daughters, Annette Miyoken and Betty Hirose; brother, Moichi, 15 grandchildren and five great-grandchildren. Wake: 7:30 p.m. today at Nakamura Mortuary. Services over the ashes at 4:30 p.m. tomorrow at Lahaina Hongwanji Mission. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 23 August 1991]

**YAMAGUCHI, IRENE TOMOE,** 57, of Aiea, died Jan. 12, 1991. She was born in Pepeekeo, Hawaii, and was a registered nurse. Survived by husband, Jack; sons, Jock and Chip; daughter, Holli Tollan; mother, Ayako Hirano; sisters, Mildred Kakuno, Katherine Fukuhara, Mae Morioka; brother, Walter Hirano. Friends may call 6 to 9 p.m. tomorrow at Borthwick Mortuary; service 7:30 p.m. Graveside service 9:30 a.m. Thursday at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 15 January 1991]

**YAMAGUCHI, MASAO,** 88, of Kahului, died Jan. 23, 1991. He was born in Hana. Survived by sons, Masakatsu of Kaneohe and Masaji; daughters, Masano Tokuhara of Honolulu, Ethel Higashiguchi of Wailuku and Mrs. Tsuneo (Pauline) Miyamoto; sister, Kazuji C. Ishikawa; 11 grandchildren; five great-grandchildren. Private service. Arrangements by Nakamura Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 26 January 1991]

**YAMAGUCHI, NAOICHI,** 90, of Kurtistown, Hawaii, died April 6, 1991. He was born in Kurtistown and was a retired construction worker. Survived by daughters, Alice Kurtiani of Hilo, Emiko Togashi and Mieko Kuritani; 9 grandchildren; 9 great-grandchildren; 5 great-greatgrandchildren. Friends may call from 5 p.m. Tuesday at Borthwick Hawaii Funeral Home; service 6 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 7 April 1991]

**YAMAGUCHI, PEGGY KIYOKO,** 73, of Palolo, died Oct. 16, 1991. She was born in Hawaii. Survived by husband, Charles Yamaguchi; son, Robert of California; daughters, Mrs. Robert (Sandra) Chun of California and Mrs. Rodney (Vicki) Fujiyama; nine grandchildren; brother, Henry Ochiro; sister. Mrs. Alice Johnston: nieces, nephews and cousins. Private service. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 2 November 1991]

**Yamaguchi, Ray T.,** of Kalaheo, Kauai, a retired mason and a Yamaguchi Bus service driver, died Thursday in Wilcox Hospital. Yamaguchi, 49, was born in Hanapepe, Kauai. He is survived by mother, Okisa W. brothers, Won S., Howard and Dennis; and sister Ann Fontes. Services will be private. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 24 August 1991]

**Yamamoto, Akiyo H.,** of Honolulu died Tuesday in Kuakini Hospital. Yamamoto, 90, was born in Hakalau, Hawaii. She is survived by son Howard H.; sisters Haruyo and Shimo Hashimoto; and two granddaughters. Services are private. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 10 October 1991

**YAMAMOTO, ALLEN ISAMU,** 65, of Kaimuki, died June 22, 1991. He was born in Honolulu and was a proprietor of Taylor Rental Center and member of Palolo Hongwanji Kyodan and American Rental Association. Survived by wife, Doris M. Yamamoto; son, Gerald M.; daughter, Mrs. Miles K. (Laura A.) Sugumura; three grandchildren; father, Hararu Yamamoto of Japan; brothers, Gary Y. of Arizona, Alvin A. of Kona; sisters, Mrs. Satoru (Ruth H.) Yonamine, Mrs. Rose of California. Memorial service 2 p.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 26 June 1991]

**Yamamoto, David K.,** of Pearl City, a retired Amfac salesman, died Saturday in Kuakini Hospital. Yamamoto, 75, was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Ayako; sons Roy H. and Lester T.; daughter Arlene F. Yasumoto; brothers Louis K., Walter J. and Howard H. Kiyama; sister Matsuyo Miyagi; and two grandchildren. Memorial services: 10 a.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Motuary. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 30 October 1991]

**YAMAMOTO, GEORGE EKI,** 63, of Honolulu, died Jan. 9, 1991. He was born in Hilo and was a retired clerk for the U.S. Post Office. Survived by wife, Ethel Y.; daughter, Cheryl .; brothers, Koyoji of Japan, Clarence M. and Herbert K. of California; sisters, Mrs. Akira (Gail C) Doi, Mrs. Tom T. (Clara H.) Higashihara; nieces and nephews. Service 10 a.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 10 January 1991]

**Yamamoto, George T.,** of Honolulu died Friday in Kaiser Hospital. Yamamoto, 74, was born in Honolulu. He survived by wife Carol; sons Edwin and Don; daughters Carolyn Asato and Grace Inouye; mother Hinayn; sister, Gladys Nakamoto; and eight grandchildren. Services: 6 p.m. Wednesday at Nuuanu Memorial Park Mortuary's East Chapel. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 13 May 1991]

**YAMAMOTO, HAROLD "DIGGIE" KIYOSHI,** 61, of Kaunakakai, Molokai died Aug. 3, 1991. He was born in Kaunakakai. Survived by mother, Marie Yamamoto; brothers, Herbert T. Yamamoto and Powell Sakamoto; sisters, Hilda S. Kelsom, Mrs. Lester (Lillian) Yoshino, Mrs. Rhinehardt (Carole) place; nieces and nephews; aunts and uncles. Friends may call 6 to 9 p.m. tomorrow at Borthwick Mortuary. Service p.m. Or call from 9 a.m. Saturday at St. Sphia Catholic Church in Kaunakakai; Mass noon Burial at kamalo Cemetery. [Honolulu Advertiser 8 August 1991]

**YAMAMOTO, KATSUMI,** 81, of Port Allen, Kauai, died Feb. 6, 1991. He was born in Makawai and was a retired lumber yard manager for Kauai Consolidated Company. Survived by sons, Melvin I. of Kaneohe and Walter of Honolulu; daughter, Mildred S, Yamauchi of Kalaheo; 10 grandchildren and five great-grandchildren. Memorial service 4:30 p.m. Sunday at Garden Island Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 8 February 1991]

**Yamamoto, Kichiso,** of Honolulu, formerly of Moiliili, a retired landscaper, died last Wednesday in St. Francis West Hospital. Yamamoto, 92, was born in Yamaguchi, Japan. He is survived by wife Kimi; sons Hideo, Edward k. and Richard M.; six grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Graveside services were private. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 27 February 1991] **YAMAMOTO, MASAAKI,** 78, of Honolulu, died March 7, 1991. He was born in Honolulu. Survived by brothers, Kazuo, Haruaki, Noriaki and Toshiaki; sister, Misako Mizuno of Hilo. Service held. Arrangements by Nuuanu Memorial Park Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 27 March 1991]

**YAMAMOTO, RICHARD YONEO,** 81, of Mililani, died March 29, 1991. He was born in Hakalau, Hawaii, and was a member of Kumamoto Ken. Survived by wife, Hanako; sons, Ronald H. of Japan and Eugene Y. and Wayne S., both of Honolulu; daughter, Mrs. Lawrence M. (Pauline H.) Nakata of Honolulu; 10 grandchildren; two great-grandchildren; sisters, Gladys C. Root of California, Betsy C. McCubbin of Honolulu, Betty S. Muramoto of Hilo and Mildred Y. Osaki of California. Friends may call 6 to 9 p.m. Tuesday at Borthwick Mortuary; service 6:30 p.m. Inurnment later. [Honolulu Advertiser 30 March 1991]

**Yamamoto, Shizue,** of Hakalau, Hawaii, died Sunday in Hilo Hospital. Yamamoto, 69, was born in North Kohala, Hawaii. She is survived by husband Isami, and brother Shigeto Sanehisa. Services: 5:30 p.m. Thursday at Borthwick Hawaii funeral home. Call after 4:45 p.m. Services over the ashes at 10:30 a.m. Friday at Honomu Henjoji in Honomu, Hawaii. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 24 December 1991]

**Yamamoto, Thomas T.,** of Mililani, former owner of Tommy's fender Shop, died March 16 in Wahiawa Hospital. Yamamoto, 63, was born in in Kurtistwon, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Hilda K.; sons Bruce T., Dane K. and Glenn M.; brothers Sadao, Karou and Masao; sisters Sumako Ota and Tsuyako Teramoto, and two grandchildren. Services were private. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 26 March 1991]

**YAMAMOTO, TSUI,** 98, of Kapaa, died Jan. 22. 1991. She was born in Japan and was a housewife. Survived by sons, Kenneth, Larry of Honolulu and Harry of Lanai; daughters, Suzuyo, Fay M. Okita and Tomako Shinozawa, both of Honolulu; grandchildren and great-grandchildren. Memorial service 5 p.m. today at Kapaa Hongwanji. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Garden Island Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 24 January 1991]

**Yamamoto, Yuki,** of Honolulu died Aug. 14 at home. Yamamoto, 97, was born in Waiakea, Hawaii. She is survived by husband Hajime; son, Earl M.; sister, Alice T. Gushiken and four grandchildren. Memorial services were private. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 21 August 1991]

**YAMAMOTO, YUTAKA,** 75, of Honolulu, died Sept. 16, 1991. He was born at Paukaa Mauka, Hawaii. Survived by wife, Miyako; daughters, Mrs. Christopher G. (Peggy S.) Hong, Mrs. Bonny (Irma H.) Nabonne, Mrs. Charles H. (Barbara S.) Tanaka of Maui, Mrs. Walter Y. (Patsy M.) Tsumura and Mrs. Patrick (Jeanette H.) Nakata; 12 grandchildren; four greatgrandchildren; brothers, Masato, Yoshito and Noboru; sisters, Mrs. Tsuyuko Delfin and Mrs. Michiko Hudson. Private services held. Arrangements by Hosoi Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 23 September 1991]

**YAMAMURA, YOSHITERU,** 80, of Pukalani, Maui, died March 15, 1991. He was born in Hamakuapoko. Survived by wife, Kikue Yamamura; sons, Edwin of Pahoa and Ray; daughter, Carol Yamamura; sister, Shinayo Fuji of Wailuku. Service over ashes 5 p.m. tomorrow at

Makwao Hongwanji. Casual attire. Arrangements by Nakamura Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 16 March 1991]

**YAMANAKA, FUMI,** 94, OF Kahului, Maui died April 26, 1991. She was born in Yamaguchi, Japan. Survived by sons, Stanley M. of California. Leslie Y., of Honolulu and Haruyuki; sisters, Sono Ito of Japan; five great-grandchildren. Service 4 p.m. tomorrow at Makawao Hongwanji Mission. Casual attire. Arrangements by Nakamura Mortuary, Inc. [Honolulu Advertiser 25 April 1991]

**YAMANAKA, FUMI,** 94, of Kahului, Maui, died April 22, 1991. She was born in Yamaguchi, Japan. Survived by sons, Stanley M. of California, Leslie Y. of Honolulu and Haruyukl; sister, Sono Ito of Japan; five grandchildren; two great-grandchildren. Service over the ashes held. Arrangements by Nakamura Mortuary. A recent obituary was incorrect. [Honolulu Advertiser 27 April 1991]

**YAMANAKA, TOMITO,** 92, of Honolulu, died Nov. 8, 1991. He was born in Hiroshima, Japan. Survived by sons, Robert H. and Harold K. of Illinois; daughters, Mrs. Ronald (Mildred Y.) Ozaki, Mrs. Tsuneo (Sumie S.) Watanabe and Mrs. Yasuo (Doreen M.) Nakao; 15 grandchildren. Private family memorial service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 17 November 1991]

**YAMANE, JAMES TAKEO,** 65, of Honolulu, died Sept. 26, 1991. He was born in Honolulu and was the retired owner of R.C. Drive-Inn. He was a member of Urasoe Son Jin Kai. Survived by wife, Joan F.; son, Fred; daughters, Mrs. Len (Lynette) Pakele and Cynthia; four grandchildren; sister, Mrs. Martha Oyadomori; nieces and nephews. Memorial service 6 p.m. Wednesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 28 September 1991]

**YAMANE, MARK MASAJI,** 39, of Honolulu, died March 21, 1991. He was born in Honolulu and was a construction welder and member of Pulmbers and Fitters Union Local 675. Survived by wife Cynthia Yamane; son, Robert K; daughter, Jacqueline; parents, Masaichi and Fujie Yamae; sisters, Audrey S Taguma and Mrs. Don (Lyn A.) Honda; nieces and nephews. Service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 27 March 1991]

**YAMANOUCHI, KIKUNO,** 74, of Hilo, died Jan 3. 1991. She was born in Kukuihaele, Hawaii, and was a member of the Upper Kauman Kumiai. Survived by husband, Nobuichi "Nobu"; brothers, Charles Y. Tamaru of Honolulu and Jack S Kanda of California; nieces and nephews. Friends may call noon to 1 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 4 January 1991]

**Yamasaki Edward T.,** of Honolulu, a retired mechanic at Dole Pineapple Corp., died Saturday in St. Francis Hospital. Yamasaki, 83, was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife, Gertrude M.; sons Carl S.; daughters, Lillian L. Ishii, Sherry A. Boren and Marnette T. Higa; Brothers Wamba Y. Yamasaki and Seiichi Koide; sister, Frances A. Okazaki, and three grandchildren. Memorial services: 6 p.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 02 July 1991] **YAMASAKI, HARUE,** 88, of Kahului, died Feb. 28, 1991. She was born in Kauai. Survived by sons, Kaoru Nitta, Koichi Nitta of Pukalani and James of California; daughter, Mrs. Kiyoshi (Hazel) Kijima of Pukalani; nine grandchildren; 12 great-grandchildren; Service over the ashes 5 p.m. Monday at Makwao Hongwanji. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Nakamura Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 2 March 1991]

**YAMASHIGE, TOSHIO,** 89, of Waipahu, died June 1, 1991. He was born in Waipahu. Survived by wife, Etsuko in Waipahu Yamashige; sons, Richard I. and Paul S.; daughters, Mrs. Winter (Janet E.) Cho, Mrs. Charles H. (Marjorie K.) Kosaka; brothers, Katsumi and Fred M.; sisters, Mrs. Toyoko Suzuki, Mrs. Rusty N. (Elaine K.) Hamada and Mrs. Frances S. Uyeda; eight grandchildren and four great-grandchildren; nieces and nephews. Service 3:30 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Memorial Park Mortuary. Cremation. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 5 June 1991]

**Yamashiro, Charles Y.,** of Honolulu died Saturday in Kuakini Hospital. Yamashiro, 73, was born in Hana, Maui. He is survived by brothers, Ronald Y., Paul E., Torao Shigenori and Masao; and sisters, Yoshiko Miyashiro, Kemiko Tomomitsu, Satsuko Maesato and Agnes Suzuki. Services: 7 p.m. tomorrow at Borthwick Mortuary. Call from 6 to 9 p.m. Graveside services: 11 a.m. Thursday at Hawaii State veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 27 August 1991]

**YAMASHIRO, KOSUKE,** 66, of Aiea, died Sept. 27, 1991. He was born in Honolulu and was retired as a carpenter. Survived by wife, Asayo; daughter, Mrs. Ronald S. (Doris E.) Tanaka; two grandchildren; brothers, Raymond, Kosaburo and James of California; sisters, Mrs. Richard (Mildred) Uchida, Mrs. Robert (Flora) Nakama and Mrs. Robert (Sally) Tamanaha of California. Memorial service 6 p.m. Tuesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Burial at Hawaii State Veteran Cemetery (Kaneohe). No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 29 September 1991]

**Yamashiro, Touichi "Tommy",** of Honolulu, a retired cook at Desha Inn, died Tuesday in Kuakini Hospital. Yamashie, 79, was born in Kekaha, Kauai. He is survived by wife, Nobuko; daughters, Violet S. Tamashiro and Lillian C. Ogawa; brothers, Richard S. and Nick; sisters, Sadayo Maeda, Judy T. Toyota and Dorothy K. Yogi; and four grandchildren. Memorial services: 10 a.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 22 August 1991]

**Yamashiro, Umeyo "Jean",** of Waipahu, a retired custodian at Waipahu high School, died Sunday in St. Francis West Hospital. Yamashiro, 64, was born in Waipahu. She is survived by husband Shigeru; son Roland; daughter Sherry Lee Kobayashi; brother Shinichi Hamakasi; sister Tsurue Akiyama, and two grandchildren. Memorial services: 5 p.m. Sunday at Mililani Memorial Park Mortuary. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 22 February 1991]

**Yamashita, Masato,** of Kahualui died Tuesday in Hale Makua. Yamashita, 86, was born in Puunene, Maui. He is survived by wife Masamo; brothers, naoto and Kitaru; sisters, Sadako Yamashita and Fumiko Takumi, and two grandchildren. Services were private. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 20 December 1991]

**YAMASHITA, TADASHI T. "TED",** 84, of Hilo, died Jan. 18, 1991. He was born on Maui and was a retired self-employed painting contractor. He was also a guide for Jack's Tours and Grayline before he retired. Survived by wife, Chyoko; sons, Ted T. of Kalihi, George T. and Thomas S. of Washington state; daughters, Ellen K. Hasegawa and Aileen H. Higashi, both of California; brothers, Masao of Pahoa and Masaru of Keaau; sister, Chieko Nishiyama; 13 grandchildren, six great-grandchildren; nieces and nephews. Friends may call 5 to 6 p.m. Tuesday at Dodo Mortuary; service 6 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. Cremation. [Honolulu Advertiser 20 January 1991]

**Yamashita, Thomas R.,** of Colorado Springs, Colo., formerly of Pukalani Maui, died Saturday in Colorado Springs. Yamashita, 38, was born in Honolulu. He is survived by daughters, Nalani, Twailia and Tania; parents, Walter and Elizabeth; brother, Wayne; and sisters, Corinne Aruda and Teresa Freitas. Memorial services: 10 a.m. Saturday at Makawao Kingdom Hall of Jehovah's witnesses in Haiku, Maui. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 11 December 1991]

**Yamashita, Yukito,** of Waimanalo, a retired employee of Grace Bros. died Saturday in Kuakini Hospital. Yamashita, 69, was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Midori; son, Paul; daughters, Janice Murakami, Judy Noda, Ann Wong and Kay; brother, William; sisters Gladys Kai, Florence Tamaru and Toshiko Fukuda; and 10 grandchildren. Services: 6 p.m. Wednesday, Nuuanu Memorial Park East Chapel. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 20 May 1991]

**YAMATO, CHIEKO "MARY",** 76, of Honolulu, died March 13, 1991. She was born in Waimanalo and was retired co-owner of Kailua Product Ltd. Survived by husband, Masanori "Marko"; son, Robert K. of California; two grandchildren; brother, James I. Shiraki; sisters. Mrs. Amy E. Nakamura, Mrs. Takeshi (Jean M.) Aoki of California, Mrs. Fred (Patsy Etsuko) Ishikawa. Service 4 p.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Cremation follows. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 15 March 1991]

**YAMATO, HIDEO "JOHN",** 79, of Ewa Beach, died April 2, 1991. He was born in Ewa, retired from Oahu Sugar Co. and was a member of Ewa Senior Citizens Club. Survived by wife, Tomiko Yamato; son, Chester Y.; daughters, Mrs. Alex (Janice) Eligado, Mrs. Malcolm (Blanche) Yamauchi; brothers, Satoshi and Atsuhiro, both of Japan; sister, Mrs. Wallace (Mildred) Nakahara; nieces and nephews. Service 6:30 p.m. Wednesday at Mililani Memorial Park Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 7 April 1991]

**Yamato, James S. "Flash",** of Haiku, Maui, a rifleman with the 442<sup>nd</sup> Regimental Combat Team, died Saturday in Maui Memorial Hospital. Yamamoto, 78, was born in Paia, Maui. HE is survived by wife Dorothy M.; sons Maurice Morita; daughters Jean Ohara, Lenette Toma and Eloise Ouchi; brothers Ayao Masami. Shiro and Jake; sister Charlotte Mokiao; 10 grandchildren; 3 great-grandchildren. Services over the ashes at 5 p.m. Friday at Nakamura Mortuary. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 12 February 1991]

**Yamauchi, Edward S.,** of Lihue, a retired salesman at Amfac Distributors of Hawaii Inc., died Tuesday in Wilcox Hospital. Yamauchi, 60, was born in Lihue. He is survived by wife Madeline; sons Clay and Burt; daughter Ardis Furuhashi; brothers James and Robert; sister Betta Sora; and three grandchildren. Memorial services; 5 p.m. today at Lihue Christian Church. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 24 October 1991]

**YAMAUCHI, KATSUMASA E.,** 67, of Honolulu, died Oct. 31, 1991. He was born in Honolulu and was a retired electronic inspector at Fort Shafter and he was a member of the Jodo Shu Kyodan: Survived by wife, Jane F. Yamauchi: sons, Russell K., Harvard M., Scott H.; four grandchildren; mother, Mrs. Hisayo Yamauchi; sisters, Mrs. Ralph (Sumie) Nakamoto, Mrs. Kenneth (Jane A.) Yamashiro and Alice Y. Memorial service 8 p.m. Monday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. No flowers.Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 2 November 1991]

**YAMAUCHI, KISABURO,** 93, of Kaneohe, died March 10, 1991. He was born in Japan and was a retired accountant. No service. Private scattering of ashes. Arrangements by Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 15 March 1991]

**YAMAUCHI, TATSUMI,** 75, of Wahiawa, died July 15, 1991. He was born in Wahiawa and owned and operated an auto repair shop. He was in the 100<sup>th</sup> infantry Battalion, 442<sup>nd</sup> Infantry Regiment during World War II. Survived by wife, Chiyoko Yamauchi; daughters, Karen, Mrs. Rodney (Gayle) Okano and Mrs. Wesley (Lori) Sakamoto of California; brothers, Taketoshi, Manabu, Floyd of California; sister, Mrs. Momoyo Tamura. Private service held. Family prefers no monetary gifts. Arrangements by Mililani Memorial Park Mortuary, Waipio. [Honolulu Advertiser 24 July 1991]

**YAMOATO, HIDEO "JOHN",** whose obituary appeared recently in the paper, is survived among others, by eight grandchildren. Incomplete information was provided by the mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 9 April 1991]

**YAMSHIRO, YUKIO LAWRENCE,** 72, of Honolulu, died Dec. 30, 1990. He was born in Waipahu. Survived by daughter, Mrs. Harlen (Carol) Hiroe; grandsons, Harlen and Wesley Hiroe; granddaughter, Mrs. Craig (Debbie) Yuu; two great-grandchildren; friends, the Stephen Mokulehua family. Private service held. Arrangements by Mililani Memorial Service Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 11 January 1991]

**YAN, CHUANG RONG,** 67, of Honolulu, died Nov. 5, 1991. He was born in China and was a member of the Golden Age Club. Survived by wife, Yi Mei Chen Yan; sons, Kok Ming of Taiwan and Kok Man; daughters, Mrs. Shin Li Au of China and Mrs. Kevin (Lisa) Lum; seven grandsons and a granddaughter; brother, Go Wong of Hong Kong; two sisters in China. Friends may call 9 to 11 a.m. Tuesday at Borthwick Mortuary; Taoist service. Cremation. [Honolulu Advertiser 09 November 1991]

**YANAGIHARA, HARRY TATSUO,** 73, of Honolulu, died Sept. 8, 1991. He was born in. Honolulu and was the president of Harry T. Yanagihara Inc. General Contractor. Survived by wife, Jane E. Yanagihara; sons, Daniel K. and Dr. Eugene T.; daughter, Mrs. Kelvin H. (Christine E.) Sunada; five grandchildren; brother. Akut T. Ohara; sisters. Mrs. Richard M, (Ruth Y.) Fujiwara, Mitsue Y. and Jean H. Service 6 p.m. Monday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. , No flowers. Casual attire. Cremation follows. [Honolulu Advertiser 12 September 1991]

**YANAGIHARA, KENNETH KANEAKI,** also known as **KANETOSHI YANAGIHARA**, 80, of Honolulu, died Nov. 15, 1991. He was born in Waiakea and was a retired assistant manager at Foodland and member of Jodo Shu Kyodan and Honolulu Okikamuro Jin Kai. Survived by wife, Judy T. Yanagihara; sons, Wilfred T. and Gary C.; a grandson; sisters, Mrs.

Ellen Tumlingson and Mrs. Jane Yamashita. Memorial service 6 p.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 19 November 1991]

**Yancey, Francis G.,** of Threlkeld Farm, Brandy Station, Va., father of Letitia Turner and Linda Ingram of Honolulu, died Sunday at home. Yancey, 77, was born in Brandy station. He is also survived by six grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Masonic services will be in Brady Station. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 05 February 1991]

**YANG, ROBERT,** 54, of Honolulu, died Sept. 20, 1991. He was born in Wailua, Hawaii. Survived by wife, Marie; son, David; daughters, Madalyn, Sara and Kathryn; mother, Jane S.Y.K.; brother, S.B.; sisters, Mrs. Herman (Loretta S.A.) Kam and Barbara S.A. Lee. Private service held. Arrangements by Diamond Head Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 26 September 1991]

**Yano, Misae,** of Aiea, formerly of Wailiku, died Sunday in Pali Momi Hosptial. Yano, 87, was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son, Edward H.; daughters, May S. Yano and Thelma K. Tarumoto; sister, ruby S. Ching; five grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Memorial services: 6 p.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 21 May 1991]

**YANO, TONA,** 93, of Honolulu, died Feb. 28, 1991. She was born in Fukuoka, Japan, and was a member of Honpa Hongwanji Goji Kai. Survived by sons, Akiharu and James M.; daughters, Ruby T. Fukukawa, Kikue Matsuda, Doris H. Merrifield and Mary I. Shimabukuro; 13 grandchildren; nine great- grandchildren; service 6 p.m. Thursday at Nuuanu Memorial Park Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 4 March 1991]

**Yanos, Katherine,** of Kailua died Thursday in Castle Hospital. Yanos, 66, was born on Kauai. She is survived by son Kevin Kali; brother Richard Eugene; and sisters Minnie Perriera, Mary Castillo, Evangeline Tingle and Lenora Fujita. Services: 10 a.m. Saturday at the Kekaha Methodist Church. Call after 9 a.m. Burial: Kekaha Cemetery. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 8 October 1991]

**YAP, EVELYN KIM LAN,** 69, of Honolulu, died Nov. 10, 1991. She was born in Honolulu. Survived by daughters, Mrs. Kenneth (Celeste) Ibara and Electa Sam; grandchildren, Douglas, Jeffrey and Mary; brother, Avon, Graveside service 2 p.m. Saturday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Cemetery. Aloha attire. Arrangements by Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 20 November 1991]

**Yap, Harry H.**, of Lahaina died on Friday at home. Yap, 81, was born in Kula, Maui. He is survived by wife Annie; sons Allen, Harry Jr., Dennis and Michael; daughters Wilma Bondeson, Joan Ganal and Anita Travers; brother Ah Choy; sisters Marian Salcedo and Kui Choy Ornellas; and seven grandchildren. Services: 11 a.m. tomorrow at Waiola Church. Call from 9 to 11 a.m. a.m. Burial to follow at Waiola Church Cemetery. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 16 July 1991]

**YAP, HELEN CHUN,** 91, of Kailua-Kona, formerly of Honolulu, died Nov. 21, 1991. She was born in Honolulu. Survived by sons, Herbert C.S. Nip, David J.H. and Douglas of Hilo; daughter, Mrs. Marjorie Rupsh of Honolulu; grandchildren and great-grandchildren. Graveside

service 1 p.m. tomorrow at Hawaiian Memorial Park Cemetery. Casual attire. Donations to Kona Hospice. Arrangements by Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 26 November 1991]

**YAP, THELMA ELAINE,** 60, of Arlington, Tex., died July 26, 1991. She was born in Rochester, Minn. Survived by husband, Rudolph H.; son, Joseph m.; daughter, Susan N.; sister, Gladys la Favor; nieces and nephews. Graveside services 10 a.m. Wednesday at Valley of the Temples. Arrangements by Borthwick Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 28 July 1991]

**YARA, MATSUKICHI,** 87, of Honolulu, died June 10, 1991. He was bom in Okinawa, Japan, and was a retired custodian for Sears. He was also a member of Jikoen Kyodan and Ginbza So Jin Kai. Survived by wife, Tsuruyo Yara; son,Wallace S.; daughters, Mrs. Jean K Gibson, Mrs. Betty S. Frigge of Montana, Mrs. Raymond (Mary S.) Kanetake; 15 grandchildren and 14 great-grandchildren; brother, Matsuyet Yara: sisters, Mrs. Yeichi (Kiyoko) Shinsato, Mrs. Haruko Shinsato of Wailuku and Mrs. Misao Asato; Service 6 p.m. Tuesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 14 June 1991]

**Yara, Matsukichi,** of Honolulu, a retired custodian at Sears, Roebuck & Co., died Monday in Kuakini Hospital. Yara, 87, was born on Okinawa. He is survived by wife Tsuruyo; son Wallace S.; daughters Jean H. Gibson, Betty S. Frigge and Mary S. Kanetake; brother Matsuyei Yara; sisters Kiyoko Shinsato and Misao Asato; 15 grandchildren; and 14 great-grandchildren. Services: 6 p.m. Tuesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 14 June 1991]

**Yashima, Tadao,** of Honolulu, retired owner of Daruma Ya & He, died Saturday at home. Yashoma, 102, was born in Hiroshima, Japan. He is survived by sons, Nizae and Wallace K; daughters, Grace A. Hoshida, Loretta H. Nakao and Dorothy K. Nishimoto; sister, Koshizu Sasaki; nine grandchildren; and six great-grandchildren. Services: 10 a.m. Saturday at Hosoi garden Mortuary. Cremation will follow. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 11 December 1991]

**YASHING, RICHARD KATSUZO,** 63, of Kailua, died April 5, 1991. He was born in Honolulu and was a retired dental lab technician. Survived by wife, Edith N.; sons, David M. and Mark T.; brother, Edward Y.; sisters, Mrs. Edison H. (Sallie S.) Miyawaki. Mrs. Hiroshi (Patricia S.) Tsuzaki and Mrs. Richard S. (Barbara Ann H.) Kakugawa; sister-in-law, Toshio Yamashita. Service 7 p.m. Monday at St. Mary's Episcopal Church. Casual attire. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 6 April 1991]

**Yasuda, Koto,** of Waipahu died Thursday in St. Francis West Hospital Yasuda, 94, was born in Yamagu-chi, Japan. She is survived by sons Clarence K. and Takeshi; daughters Natsuko Yasuda, Carole C. Inouye and Doris S. Sonobe; 10 grandchildren; and 12 great-grandchildren. Memorial services: 6:30 p.m. Tuesday at Mililani Memorial Park Mortuary. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 4 May 1991]

**Yasuda, Roy M.,** of Honolulu, also known as Masaki Yasuda, died Sunday in Kuakini Hospital. Yasuda, 93, was born in Kuamoto, Japan. He is survived by wife, Ethel M.; sons, Richard M. and Roy M.; daughter, Frances A. Yu; brothers, Harry O., Charles S. and Thomas T., nine grandchildren and six great grandchildren. Memorial services: 8 p.m. Friday at Hosoi garden Mortuary. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 14 August 1991]

**Yasuda, Thomas,** of Mililani died Oct. 9 in Wahiawa General Hospital. Yasuda, 69, was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Edward and Robert; daughter Margaret Yamamoto; brothers Harry and Charles; and five grandchildren. Private services were held. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 21 October 1991]

**Yasuhara, Calvin,** of Kaneohe, a retired City and County employee and World War II veteran who served with the 442<sup>nd</sup> Regimental Combat Team, 232<sup>nd</sup> Engineers/Band, died Thursday in Castle Medical Center. Yasuhara, 67, was born in Puueo Hilo, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Lily; son, Clifford; daughter, Lynne Buxton; brothers, Edward, Albert, Woodrwo, Herbert, Thomas and Franklin, and five grandchildren. Services: 6 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 23 December 1991]

**YASUI, BESSIE SHIN,** 61, of Los Angeles, Calif., formerly of Wahiawa, died Nov. 24, 1991. Service 9:30 a.m. Tuesday at the National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific. No flowers. Casual attire.[Honolulu Advertiser 30 November 1991]

**Yasunaga, Charles M. Jr.,** of Honolulu died Sept 12 at home. Yasungaga, 54 was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Stuart M., Craig M. and Keith Y.; parents Charles M. and Keith Y.; parents Charles M. and Ethel Y.; and sisters Judy Nakahara, Susan Umeda and Fay Henson. Services were private. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 2 October 1991]

**YASUTAKE, YASUSHI,** 72, of Wapouli, Kauai, died Aug. 31, 1991. H was born in Pakala, Kauai, and retired as a business agent for the carpenters Union. He was a former feather weight fighter with the National AA Boxing Association. Survived by wife, Ann H. Akiyama Yasutake; son, Joseph of Honolulu; daughters, Carol Aiu of Kaneohe, Lorraine Reis of Kapaa and Elaine Moniz of Honolulu; grandchildren; a great-grandson; brothers, Tsutomu "Tom" of Puhi and Hitoshi "Shine" of Mexico; nieces and nephews. Private service held. Arrangements by Borthwick/Kauai Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 6 September 1991]

**Yasutomi, Richard M.,** of Waipahu, a retired engineer, died Tuesday in Kuakini Hospital. Yasutomi, 67, was born in Ulumalu Makawao, Maui. He is survived by wife Koyoko; son, Wayne K.; daughters, June M. Hasegawa and Reiko Yasutomi; brothers, William N., Stanley T. and James S.; sisters, Elsie K. Afuso, Alice T. Okuhara and Janet C. Matsuoka and two grandchildren. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 29 August 1991]

**YEE, ALBERT CHUNG,** 68, of Honolulu, died Jan. 1, 1991. He was born in Honolulu and was a retired restaurant owner. Survived by wife, Wai Ching Yee; sons, Yu Feng, Jackson Wang and Robert; daughter, Roby; five grandchildren; nieces. Friends may call from 10 a.m. Saturday at Borthwick Mortuary; service 12:45 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. Burial at Hawaiian Memorial Park. [Honolulu Advertiser 9 January 1991]

**YEE, ALBERT Y.H.,** 70, of California and formerly of Honolulu, died June 13, 1991, in Anaheim, Calif. He was a financial manager for Disneyland and a bookkeeper here for Holmes and Narver. Survived by wife, Esther; sons, Duwayne and Kevin of California; daughters, Marilyn of Wyoming and Alberta Sevitz of California; brothers, Harold C. and Burnett of

Honolulu, and Robert Y.F. of California; sister, Mildred Yee of Honolulu; six grandchildren. Service held In California. [Honolulu Advertiser 23 July 1991]

**YEE, ALICE LEONG,** 90, of Honolulu, died April 18, 1991. She was born in Honolulu. Survived by husband, Akin; sons, August and Clarence; daughter, Mrs. Richard K. (Jennie Y.) Tam; sisters, Grace Dung and Helen Leong; 10 grandchildren; 11 great-grandchildren. Private family service held. Burial at Diamond Head Memorial Park. Arrangements by Diamond Head Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 24 April 1991]

**Yee, Amy E.K.,** of Honolulu died Tuesday in St. Francis Hospital. Yee, 49, was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Jerry L.B.; father Mack K.; brother Norman S.; and sisters Sharon S., Diane N. and Rene R. Memorial services: noon Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 17 October 1991]

**Yee, Clarence L.U.,** of Kailua died on Thursday in Kailua. Yee, 68, was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Lorraine; sons Matthew and Nathan; daughters Leonette Puckett, Laurie Henderson and Jeri Lou Yee; stepson David Ho; stepdaughters Lauretta Hong, Andretta Choy, Frances Bellinger, Melanie Leslie and Roberta Borges; brothers Albert. Howard, Kalfred and Riley; seven grandchildren, 10 step grandchildren. Services: 11:30 a.m. Thursday at St. John Vianney Church. Call from 10:30 a.m. Burial: 12:45 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park Cemetery. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 23 July 1991]

**YEE, ERIC WAI MUN,** 42, of New York, died Oct. 15, 1991. He was born in Honolulu. Survived by father; Ray Yee of California; stepmother, Jeanette Yee of California; stepfather, Erling Wong; sister, Bonnie Towle of California; stepbrothers, Richmond and Gary Wong; uncle, aunts, nieces and nephews. Friends may call 11:30 a.m. to 1:15 p.m. Friday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Service 1:15 p.m. Private scattering of ashes. Donation, in lieu of flowers, to the Marrow Foundation, Admiral Elmo Zumwalt, 1500 Wilson Blvd., Arlington, VA 22209. [Honolulu Advertiser 11 November 1991]

**Yee, Esther Y.L.C.,** of Honolulu, president of the Yuk Lin Yee Corp., died on July 7 in St. Francis Hospital. Yee, 87, was born in Kaneohe She is survived sons, Daniel, William, Joseph and Robert; brothers Thomas and Ernest Chang; sister Rose Luci and Gladys Wong; 15 grandchildren' and nine great-grandchildren. Services: 9 a.m. Saturday at Borthwick Mortuary, Makai Chapel. Procession at 12:15 p.m. for burial at Diamond Head Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 17 August 1991]

**YEE, FREDERICK KOON SAI,** died Sept. 23, 1991. Survived by wife, Gertrude; daughter, Patricia; son, Douglas Q.L.; brothers, Peter G.H., James K.J. and Raymond K.S., all of California; sisters, Mrs. Ellen K.I. Yee Lum, Mrs. Lammy (Constance K.N.) Ching and Dorothy A.S.; a granddaughter and two grandsons; nieces and nephews; grandnieces and grandnephews. Friends may call 9:30 to 11:30 a.m. Saturday at St. Patrick's Church; service 11 a.m. Mass 11:30 a.m. Burial at Diamond Head Memorial Park. [Honolulu Advertiser 29 September 1991]

**YEE, HAROLD CHOW,** 72, of Honolulu, died Nov. 11, 1991. He was born in Honolulu. Survived by wife, Hope H.C.; daughters, Lizabeth De Cova and Mrs. Micahel (Corilyn) Tamanaha; brothers, Robert of California and Ben; sister, Mildred; four grandchildren; nephews and nieces. Friends may call 9 to 10 a.m. Monday at Diamond Head Mortuary; service 10 a.m. Inurnment at Diamond Head Memorial Park. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 15 November 1991]

**Yee, James K.F.,** of Honolulu, an employee of GTE Hawaiian Tel, died Thursday in Queen's Hospital. Yee, 59 was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Beryl Y.P.; daughters Sandra L. and Tammy L.; brothers Harold K.Y., John K.H., George Y.G., Fredrick K.S. and Kenneth K.M.; sisters Grace Wong and Dorothy Lum; and a grandchild. Services: 10: 30 a.m. Saturday at Diamond Head Mortuary. Call after 8:30 a.m. Burial: Diamond Head Memorial Park. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 2 October 1991]

**Yee, Kenneth Q**., of Honolulu, died July 29 in Honolulu. Yee, 78, was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Eizo Eugene; brothers, Robert and Herbert Yee and sisters, Beatrice Chun and Lilian Ching. Services were private. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 6 August 1991]

**Yee, Sally H.,** of Honolulu died last Wednesday in Queen's Hospital. Yee, 71, was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband King You; sons Richard D.G. and David D.M.; and three grandchildren. Services: 6 p.m. Friday at Nuuanu Memorial Park Mortuary. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 30 October 1991]

**Yemoto, Elfriede L.,** of Kaneohe died Jan. 15 in Kaiser Hospital. Yemoto, 59, was born in Stuttgart, Germany. She is survived by husband Harvey; daughter Colleen Goya; and two grandchildren. Services were private. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 31 January 1991]

**Yempuku, Gladys T.,** of Honolulu, died on Monday in Honolulu. Yempuku, 72, was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Ralph; sons Roy and Earl; brothers, Monte, James and Richard Ito and Ralph Iwamura; sisters Aiko Oi, Mildred Ito, Eleanor Aurand and Doris Futa; and six grandchildren. Services: 6 p.m. Sunday at the Honpa Hongwanji Hawaii Bestuin. Cremation to follow. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 18 July 1991]

**YEUN, SUT MUI CHONG,** 81, of Honolulu, died June 2, 1991. She was born in Kahaluu and was a retired packer at Dole Pineapple Cannery. Survived by sons, Albert Y.Y., Benjamin Y.M. and Chester Y.O.; daughters, Mrs. Cyril (Laura) Wong, Mrs. Jerry (Victoria) Naholowaa, Mrs. Kinsley (Phyllis) Kau and Mrs. Herbert (Amy) Uemura, both of California; 11 grandchildren and a great-grandchild; brothers, Henry Y.F. Chong and John A.L. Chong; sisters, Mrs. Alice K.C. Chang; nieces and nephews. Friends may call from 8 a.m. Saturday at Borthwick Mortuary; service 9:45 a.m. No flowers. Casual attire. Burial 10:30 a.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park Arrangements by Borthwick Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 5 June 1991]

**YI, BONG ROK,** 66, of Honolulu, died April 26, 1991. She was born in Korea and was a member of the Hanuri Baptist Church and Korean Senior Citizens Association. Survived by sons, Jeung Yon of Korea, Bang Yon and Jhong Yon; daughters, Mrs. Henry (Helen) Kim, Mrs. Kenneth (Yon Hui) Kuwahara, Mrs. Hyun Jong (Yon Hong) Jeung; sister, Mrs. Soon Yoi Kim of California; 13 grandchildren; a great-grandson; nieces and nephews. Friends may call from 9 to 10:30 a.m. Wednesday at Mililani Memorial Park Mortuary; service 10:30 a.m. Burial at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 28 April 1991]

**YI, TONG IL,** 83, of Honolulu, died March 25, 1991. He was born in Korea. Survived by sons, William D.J., James Y.C. and Tu Yong Yi; daughters, Kwi Im Kim, Sandra K.P. Kim, Tammies C.J. Chang and June C.C. Min; 15 grandchildren. Friends may call 9:30 a.m. to noon tomorrow at Nuuanu Memorial Park Mortuary; service 11 a.m. Burial at Valley of the Temples Memorial Park. [Honolulu Advertiser 28 March 1991]

**YI, TONG IL,** whose obituary appeared in yesterday's paper, is survived, among others, by daughters, Kwi Im Kim, Mrs. Harold (Sandra K.P) Kim, Mrs. Steven (Tammie C.J.) Chang and Mrs. Henry (June C.C.) Min. Spouses'' included at family's request. [Honolulu Advertiser 29 March 1991]

**YI, UK SANG,** 83, of Honolulu, died Sept. 11, 1991. He was born in Korea. Survived by wife, Chong Sun; son, Kwang H.; daughters, Grace Park, Mrs. Chung Sang Park, Jackie, Mrs. Stanley (Ann) Koyayashi and Mrs. Clifford (Darlene ) Yasuda; 12 grandchildren and four greatgrandchildren. Friends may call from 11 a.m. to noon Monday at Nuuanu Memorial Park Mortuary; service noon. Burial at Valley of the Temples Memorial Park. [Honolulu Advertiser 14 September 1991]

**YIM NORA LIN YAU,** 68, of Honolulu, died June 25, 1991. She was born in Honolulu. Survived by son, Calvin K.H.; granddaughter, Dayna; brothers, Henry Au of Johnston Island and Harry Au; sister, Gertrude Tamashiro; three nephews. Memorial service 11 a.m. tomorrow at United Church of Christ. Arrangements Borthwick Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 27 June 1991]

**Yim, Eckley W. "Ike",** of Oahu, a retired serviceman with the Hawaii National Guard, died Saturday in Castle Hospital. Yim, 69, is survived by wife Ruby E.; sons, Billy K. Stevens and Eckley W. Jr., Brian K. and Marc K.; brother, Albert Jr.; 14 grandchildren; and eight great-grandchildren. Services over the ashes at 2 p.m. Saturday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Call after 1 p.m. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 29 August 1991]

**Ynigues, Marcos A.,** of Papaaloa, Hawaii, a retired Laupahoehoe Sugar Co. employee, died Friday at his residence. Ynigues, 96, was born in the Philippines. He is survived by sons, John, Thomas and Ralph; daughters, Ruth Navalta, Amry A. Paauilo; Valentina "Tina" Mahuna, Lucy Meyer, Ruby Hicks, Annie Fernandez and Beatrice Narte; 49 grandchildren, 123 great-great grandchildren. Services: 10 a.m. Saturday at Dodo Mortuary. Burial will follow in Alae Cemetery. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 16 December 1991]

**Yogi, Jane H.,** of Waipahu died last Saturday in Wahiawa Hospital. Yogi, 85, was born on Okinawa. She is survived by sons Shinji, Nobu and Larry S.; daughter Setsue Koike; 10 grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Memorial services were private. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 23 February 1991]

**YOGI, KATSUKO,** 79, of Honolulu died April 14, 1991. She was born in Kohala, Hawaii, and was a member of Oroku Aza Jin Kai. Survived by daughter, Mrs. Lester A. (Judy A.) Kodama; two grandchildren; sisters, Mrs. Harry Shotaro (Helen M.) Uyehara, Mrs. Anna S. Uyehara, and Mrs. Hatsuyo Takara and Mrs. Kameichi (Yasuko) Takara, both of Japan Memorial service 8

p.m. today at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 17 April 1991]

**Yogi, Kiko,** of Honolulu, founder and former president of the American Hawaiian Miso Co., died Wednesday in St. Francis Hospital. Yogi, 94 was born on Okinawa. He is survived by wife, Kameko; sons, Henry and Lewis; daughter, Catherine Morishige; nine grandchildren; and 10 great-grandchildren. Services: 6 p.m. Tuesday at Nuuanu Memorial Park Mortuary. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 05 July 1991]

**Yogi, Violet K.,** of Hilo died Wednesday in Hilo Hospital. Yogi, 59, was born in Hilea, Ka'u, Hawaii. She is survived by husband Ako; sons Eddie, Alvin, Yancy, Wesley, Glenn, Keldon and Steven Yogi and Dan Medeiros; daughters Diana Yogi andKathleen Chase; sisters Agnes Ha, Elizabeth Richardson, Nancy Kamalii, Jane Obadencio and Helen Kamalii; and 17 grandchildren. Services: 7 p.m. Monday at Dodo Mortuary. Call after 6 p.m. Prayer services: 10 a.m. Tuesday. Call after 9 a.m. Burial: Alae Cemetery, Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 7 June 1991]

**Yokoi, Ernest M.,** of Honolulu died May 31 in Straub Hospital. Yokoi, 53, was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Dolores A.; sons Claude, Timothy and Michael Herring; daughters Jocelin Yokoi and Stephanie Sylva; mother Tokiko; sister Frances N.; and eight grandchildren. Services were private. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 7 June 1991]

**YOKOYAMA, LAVERN UMEYO,** 64, of Aiea, died Jan. 19, 1991. She was born in Koloa, Kauai, and was a retired data processing control clerk with Ameron H.C. & D. She is survived by, among others, mother, Matsu Tengan. A recent obituary was incorrect due to information provided by the mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 23 January 1991]

**YOKOYAMA, LAVERNE UMEYO,** 64, of Aiea, died Jan. 19, 1991. She was born in Koloa, Kauai, and was a retired data processing control clerk with Ameron H.C. & D. Survived by husband, Saburo; sons, Jon K., Mike T.; daughters, Mrs. Harold H. (Catherine M.) Takishita, Mrs. Roger T. (Brenda M.) Yamane; six grandchildren; sisters, Mrs. Stanley S. (Teruko) Yamamoto, Lillian Y. Tengan. Service 8 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 22 January 1991]

**YOKOYAMA, MILDRED MISAKO,** 74, of Waipio Gentry, died Sept. 8, 1991. She was bornin Kahaluu, Oahu. Survived by sons, Clyde S. Harada and Roy T. Harada; brother, Edward T. Onogi; sisters Mrs. Nancy A. Egami, Mrs. Yoshimi (Doris Y.) Fujiwara, mrs. Seiichi (Vivian S.) Koide; four grandchildren. Memorial service 6:30 p.m. Thursday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 10 September 1991]

**Yokoyama, Shigeru,** of Kaneohe, a retired teacher, died Wednesday at Queen's Medical Center. Yokoyama, 62, was born in Lahaina, Maui. He is survived by wife, Helen H.; sons, Wesley T; daughter, Melanie M.; brothers, Takashi Kaoru and Susumu, and sister, Miyoko Suehiro. Memorial service: 8 p.m. Thursday at the Chapel of Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Casual attire, no flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 19 August 1991]

**YOKOYAMA, YEJI,** 70, of Honolulu, died March 13, 1991. He was born in Honolulu and retired as a truck driver for Hopaco. Survived by brother, Philip K.; sisters, Mrs. James T

(Yachiyo) Hamada, Emeline U. Tamoto and Mrs. Toshiyuki (Kimiko) Nishida; nieces and nephews. Service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 23 March 1991]

**YONAMINE, ERNEST SEISHIN,** 81, of Honolulu, died June 1, 1991. He was born in Lahaina, Maui, and was a maintenance man retired from Honolulu Gas Co. Survived by wife, Elsie Y. Yonamine; sons, Stanley S. Norman N; daughters, Mrs. George (Eleanor H.) Arakaki, Mrs. Stephen (Leatrice K.) Oie; six grandchildren; a great-granddaughter; brothers, Walter S. of Lahaina, Robert S., Wilfred S.; sisters, Mrs. Richard (Janet T.) Jessie K. Christensen. Service 6 p.m. Wednesday at the chapel of Hosoi Garden Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 4 June 1991]

**Yonamine, Yoshio**, of Honolulu died Wednesday in Queen's Hospital. Yonamine, 69, was born in Honolulu. He is survived by brothers, Morris M., Gishi and Yoshinobu; and sisters, Ellen Y. Williams and Janet H. Tokumoto. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 6 August 1991]

**YONEDA, KIMIE S.,** 77, of Hilo, died June 7, 1991. She was born in Onomea and was a housewife and retired seamstress for the former Paradise Sports Wear. He was a member of the Konko Mission of Hilo. Survived by sons, Patrick andHarrison, both of California; daughter, Patricia Wong; brothers, Yoshiyuki Suenishi of Honolulu, Yukio Suenishi of California, Mitsuo S. Suenishi of Honolulu; sisters, Fumiko Kono and Honolulu; sisters, Fumiko Kono and Kazue Friar, both of California; four grandchildren; nieces and nephews. Friends may call from 5 to 6 p.m. Wednesday at Dodo Mortuary; service 6 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 9 June 1991]

**YONEDA, NAOMI I.,** 50, of Honolulu died May 13, 1991. She was born in Honolulu and was clerk for the State of Hawaii Human Service Department. Survived by husband, Eric N. Yoneda; sister, Lucille R. Iwasaki; mother-in-law, Kiyoko Yoneda. Service noon, Saturday at Hosoi garden Mortuary. Cremation. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 16 May 1991]

**Yoneda, Samuel S.,** of Honolulu died in Queen's Hospital. Yoneda, 62, was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife, Mildred M.; sons, Steve and Michael; daughter, Michellle; brothers, Charles, Richard, David, Stanley and Roy, and sisters, Helen Nakayama and Naomi Ching. Services: 7 p.m. Monday at Diamond Head Mortuary. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 20 December 1991]

**YONEDA, YURIKO AKANA,** 74, of Wahiawa, died July 19, 1991. She was born in Hawaii and was a member of Tenrikyo Mission of Hawaii. Survived by husband, Yoshio Yoneda; sons, Gene S., Curtis H., Tom T.; daughters Karen M., Lynn M. Yoshizaki, Sharon T. Mulder of Idaho; six grandchildren; sisters, Mrs. Hanako (Hisaichi) Kawamoto. Private family memorial services were held. [Honolulu Advertiser 24 July 1991]

**Yonedo, Naomi I.,** of Honolulu, a clerk with the state Department of Human Services, died Monday1 in Straub Hospital. Yorieda, 50, was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Eric N. and sister Lucille R. Iwasaki. Services: noon Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Cremation will follow. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 15 May 1991] **Yonekura, Matsue,** of Honolulu died Monday in Kuani Hospital. Yonekura, 78, was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Walter; daughters Marjorie A. Shin, June Y. Kaneshiro and Marilyn K. Yonekura; brothers Kazuo and Tsugio Nakamura; and seven grandchildren. Services: 5:30 p.m. Sunday at Nuuanu Memorial Park Mortuary. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 14 February 1991]

**YONESAKI, HISAYO IWAMOTO,** 77, of Honolulu, died Sept. 23, 1991. She was born in Hilo. Survived by husband, Masaru; sons, Allen of California, Wayne; daughters, Charlotte T., Mrs. Frank (Carol) Fujimoto of California and Mrs. Clifford (Janet) Leong; brother, Yoshito Iwamoto; 10 grandchildren; two great-grandchildren. Service 6 p.m. Saturday at Nuuanu Memorial Park Mortuary. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 25 September 1991]

**Yoneshige, Jack K.,** of Honolulu died yesterday in Queen's Hospital. Yoneshige, 80, was born in Puunene, Maui. He is survived by wife, Florence T.; sons Dana H. and. Robert H.; daughters Jane M. Watanabe and Deborah F. Nagasako; brothers Richard T. and Mutsuo; sisters, Akeyo Yoneshige, Tomiye Murakami, Mineko Koyama and Hideko Nomura; and four grandchildren. Services: 5 p.m. Sunday at Nuuanu Memorial Park Mortuary. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 31 May 1991]

**Yoneshige, Takashi,** of Pearl City died Saturday in Kuakini Hospital. Yoneshige, 80, was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Akiko; son Richard; daughters Lynn Araki and Audrey Yoneshige; brother Masaru Takakura; sister Kikue Chikamori; and four grandchildren. Services: 5 p.m. Saturday at Nuuanu Memorial Park Mortuary. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 27 February 1991]

**YORITA, DOROTHY MITSUE,** 74, of Honolulu, died Jan. 1, 1991. She was born in Waialua, Oahu, and was a member of the Lanakila Japanese Senior Citizens Culture Club. Survived son, Bert K,; daughters, Mrs. Melvin K. (Jean H.) Nakagawa and Mrs. John (Karen E.) Pape; five grandchildren; brothers, Wallace H Nishimura, and John A. and Harold T. Machigashira; sister, Mrs. Robert Y. (Edith Misue) Muranaka. Memorial service 4 p.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 4 January 1991]

**YORO, BONIFACIO BARNEY,** 58, of Waipahu, died June 12, 1991. He was born in Honolulu and retired as a PBX supervisor for Hawaiian Telephone Co. He was a graduate of St Louis High School and was a member of St Joseph Catholic Church and the Waipahu Jack Rabbits. Survived by wife, Roseline Yoro; sons, Dean C. Jeffery C. and Paul F.; daughters, Kimberley A. and Mayme Mae Yoro; brothers, Paul, Alex of California, and David; sisters, Mrs. Mercedes Fabro of Kauai and Mrs. Leslie (Helen) Ajifu; nieces and nephews. Friends may call 10 a.m. to noon Tuesday at St. Joseph Catholic Church; Mass at noon. Burial at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 15 June 1991]

**Yoshi, "Doris" Wago,** of Waimanalo, a retired employee of the Army-Air Force Exchange Service, died Tuesday at home. Wago, 81, was born in Kukuihaele, Hawaii. She is survived by sons Charles t., Robert, Richard and Fred; daughter Grace Hu; sister, Sueko Kunishige; 15 grandchildren; and nine great-grandchildren, Services: 6 p.m. Tuesday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 4 May 1991]

**Yoshida, Charles T.,** of Holualoa, Kona, a retired mechanic at the former General Construction Co., died Saturday in Kona Hospital. Yoshida, 72, was born in Kealakekua, Kona. He is survived by wife Fumie U.; son Charles C.; daughters Jeanne K. Hartney and Gail M Roberts; brothers Kazuo, Mitsuo, Isoo and Allen; sister Emi; and a grandchild. Services: 5 p.m. Monday at the Kona Hongwanji. Call after 4 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 31 January 1991]

**YOSHIDA, CHARLES TORAO,** 72, of Holualoa, Kona, died Jan. 26, 1991. He was born in Kealakekua and was a mechanic with the former General Construction Co. when he retired. He was a member of the Kona Hongwanji Mission and was an Army veterans who served with the 442<sup>nd</sup> Infantry Operating Engineers #3 during World War II. Survived by wife, Fumie Y.; son, Charles C.; daughters, Jeanne K. Hartney of Kealakekua and Gail M. Roberts of Kansas; brothers, Kazuo and Mitsuo, both of Honolulu; nephews and nieces; cousins; a grandson. Friends may call 4 to 5 p.m. Monday at Kona Hongwanji Mission; service 5 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 1 February 1991]

**Yoshida, Jitsumi,** of Haleiwa died Thursday in Honolulu. Yoshida, 88, was born in Kealia, Kauai He is survived by sons Donald J. and Gilbert ^daughters Jean Y. Seki, Jane Y. Shirae, Joan M. Okal and May H. Mori: brother Yoshiichi; sisters Muriel Ahuna and Koume Sagawa; stepsister Kimlko Kouchiyama, nine grand-children and four great grandchildren. Memorial services: 6:30 p.m. Thursday at Mililani Memorial Park Mortuary. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 13 August 1991]

**Yoshida, Lawrence A.,** of Waipahu, a retired postal clerk, died Dec. 6 in Las Vegas, Nev. Yoshida, 60, was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Ann A., sons Alan A.; daughters, Ginger S. and Gayle A. Yoshida and Kay A. Suzuki; brother, Stanley S.; sisters, Aileen T. Nakagawa, Mary C. Masuda and Helen F. Fukuda; and two grandchildren. Services: 6 p.m. Wednesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Cremation will follow. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 14 August 1991]

**YOSHIDA, NOBU,** 89, of Wahiawa, died April 20, 1991. She was born in Yamaguchi, Japan. Survived by sons, Vernon T., Yamaguchi, Japan. Survived by sons, Vernon T., Masaru, Roy M. of California, Alfred H., John Y. of California; daughters, Mrs. Hanako Harada of Colorado, Mrs. Larry (Beatrice) Matsuyama of Kailua- Kona, Mrs. Yutaka (Jane) Hagio, Mrs. Clarence (Doris) Hirano; 26 grandchildren. Private memorial service held. Arrangements by Mililani Memorial Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 1 May 1991]

**Yoshida, Nobu,** of Wahiawa died April 20 in St. Francis Hospital. Yoshida, 89, was born in Yamaguchi, Japan. She is survived by sons Vernon T., Masaru, Roy M., Alfred H. and John Y.; daughters Hanako Harada, Beatrice Matsuyama, Jane Hagio and Doris Hirano; 26 grandchildren and 18 great-grandchildren. Memorial services were private. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 30 April 1991]

**Yoshida, Yoshiki,** of Haiku, Maui, died Friday in Maui Memorial Hospital. Yoshida, 74, was born in Huntington Beach, Calif. He is survived by wife Edna; daughters Margaret Napora and Barbara Potts; brothers MItsuo Yasuo and Tamio, sisters Dorothy Morioka, May Sakamoto,

Gertrude Yoshida and Marian Yamashita, and a grandchild. Services over the ashes at 10:30 a.m. Saturday at Nakamura Mortuary. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 29 October 1991]

**YOSHIHARA, GLADYS MITSUYO**, 76, of Kaimuki, died Feb. 28, 1991. She was born in Honolulu, retired from the UH athletic department and was a member of the Jodo Shu Kyodan and Jodo Shu Fujin Kai. Survived by brother Takeo Wakida; sisters, Helen M Wakida, Mrs. Walter (Betty A.) Ishikawa, Dora N. Mastuoka; sister-in-law; nieces and nephews. Combined service 10 a.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Cremation. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 7 March 1991]

**Yoshii, Sawako,** of Honolulu, retired owner of Fish & Grocery Store, died Saturday at home. Yoshii, 93, was born in Yamaguchi, Japan. She is survived by sons James T., Thomas M., Henry S. and Richard K.; daughter Elsie H. Nagahiro; brothers Paul S., Harold H. and Fred Y. Morimoto; sister Ethel A. Tabata; five grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Memorial services: 4 p.m. Saturday at Honolulu Christian Church. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 30 October 1991]

**Yoshikawa, John T.,** of Kailua, a retired fire captain of the Honolulu Fire Department, died Tuesday in Queen's Hospital. Yoshikawa was born in Papaikou, Hawaii. He is survived by wife, Dorothy; sons John and Paul; daughters, Carol Flanagan and Donna Yoshikawa; brothers, Charles and Sam Kaiwi; and sister, Louise Souza. Prayer services: 11 a.m. Tuesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Call after 9 a.m. Burial: 2 p.m. Tuesday at the National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 06 July 1991]

**YOSHIKO S. MAEDA,** 83, of Aiea and formerly of Kohala, Hawaii, died Aug. 11. 1991. Survived by son, Shingi; daughters, Sherri C. Yoshimoto and Tazuko Masaki; brothers, Minoru and Mike Shioji; sister, Mildred Kim; six grandchildren. Private service held. Arrangements by Borthwick Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 24 September 1991]

**YOSHIMORI, CHITOSE,** 92, of Wailuku, Maui, died 24, 1991. She was born in Yamaguchi, Japan. Survived by sons, Jitsuo; daughters, Mrs. Kenji (Aiko) Hanada; sisters, Akie Okasaki of Japan. Service over ashes 4 p.m. tomorrow at Wailuku Hongwanji Mission. No flowers. Casual attire Arrangements by Nakamura Mortuary. Inc. [Honolulu Advertiser 26 April 1991]

**Yoshimori, Kazuko S.,** Wailuku died Friday in Kahului Yoshimori, 88, was born in Lahaina. She is survived by sons James and Robert; daughters Yuriko Yatsushiro, Helen Sueoka, Alice Daeufer. Sylvia Kimura and Jean Kiiwada; sister, Masako Hokamura, 15 grandchildren and nine great grandchildren. Services over the ashes at 5 p.m.Tuesday at Wailuku Hongwanji Mission. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 13 August 1991]

**Yoshimoto, Hisayo,** of Manoa died Friday in Queen's Hospital. Yoshimoto, 91, was born in Hiroshima, Japan. She is survived by sons Satomi and Stanley N.; daughters Shirley Y. Stamm, Amy S. Uehara and Lil S. Carmichael; three brothers; three sisters; 14 grandchildren; and 14 great-grandchildren. Memorial services were private. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 15 May 1991]

**YOSHIMOTO, MEGUMI,** 96, of Honolulu, died July 17, 1991. She was born Kumamoto, Japan, and was a member of the Higashi Hongwanji Fujin Kai. Survived by son, Wallace A.; daughters, Mrs. Alice Torres, Mrs. Grace Fujioka and Mrs. Adam (Betty) Haraguchi; sister, Mrs.

Masaichi (Shizue) Uemura; 13 grandchildren, 20 great-grandchildren. Service 6 p.m. Monday at Nuuanu Memorial Park Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 20 July 1991]

**Yoshimoto, Megumi,** of Honolulu, a member of Higashi Hongwanji Fujin Kai, died on Wednesday in Kuakini Hospital. Yoshimoto, 96, was born in Kumamoto, Japan. She is survived by son Wallace; daughters Alice Torres, Grace Fujioka and Betty Haraguchi; sister. Shizue Uetnura; 13 grandchildren; 20 great-grandchildren; and 12 great-great-grandchildren. Services: 6 p.m. Monday at Nuuanu Memorial Park Mortuary, East Chapel. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 19 July 1991]

**Yoshimura, Jane A.,** of Kailua-Kona died Tuesday in Kona Hospital. Yoshimura, 70, was bornin Hil. She is survived by daughters Janice F. Sasaki and Gail S. Tanaka; brother Edwin Kugisaki; sister Ellen Nagao; seven grandchildren; and a great grand-child. Services 5 p.m. tomorrow at Kona Hongwanji Mission in Kealakekua, Hawaii. Call from 4 to 6 p.m. Creamation will follow at Kona Community Crematoriam. Memorial services over ashes at 9:30 a.m. Saturday at Kona Hongwanji Mission. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 7 November 1991]

**YOSHIMURA, KAZUKICHI,** 94, of Wailuku, died Feb. 5, 1991. Survived by sons, John Maeno of Japan and Henry Maeno of Honolulu; daughters, Mrs. Katsu (Edith) Iwami and Mrs. Susumu (Nancy) Nekoichi of Honolulu and Mrs. Toshio (Thelma) Iwami; 13 grandchildren and 11 great-grandchildren. Private Service. Arrangements by Nakamura Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 6 February 1991]

**Yoshimura, Kazukichi,** of Wailuku died Feb. 5 on Maui. Yoshimura, 94, is survived by sons John and Henry Maeno; daughters Edith Iwami, Thelma Iwami and Nancy Nekoishi, 13 grandchildren and 11 great-grandchildren. Memorial services were private. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 21 February 1991]

**YOSHIMURA, KIYOSHI,** 72, of Honolulu, died Sept. 24, 1991. He was born in Honolulu and was a retired vice president for Central Pacific Bank. He was also a member of Jodo Shu Kyodan and M.I.S. Veterans Club. Survived by wife, Michiye; sons, Michael T. and Edward I.; daughter, Ann S.; two grandchildren; brothers, Mackay M. of California, Fred T. of Washington state and Albert K. of Illinois; sisters, Mrs. Mildred M. Nuibe and Mrs. Danny (Yoshiko) Yee of Illinois. Memorial service 6 p.m. Monday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. No flowers: Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 26 September 1991]

**Yoshimuri, Kazuo S.,** of Wailuku, Maui, died Firdya in Kahului. Yoshimuri, 88, was born in Lahaina. She is survived by sons, James and Robert; daughters Yuriko Yatshushiro, Helen Sueoka, Alice Daeufer, Sylvia Kimura and Jean Kuwada; sister, Masako Hokamura, 15 grandchildren and nine great-grandchildren. Services at 5 p.m. Thursday at Wailuku Hongwanji. Services at 5 p.m. Thursday at Wailuku Hongwanji Mission. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 12 August 1991]

**YOSHINA, KOICHI,** 96, of Papaaloa, Hawaii, died Jan. 26, 1991. He was born in Laupahoehoe and was a retired employee of the former Laupahoehoe Sugar Co. He was also a part-time homestead sugarcane planter and member of the Papaaloa Hongwanji Kyodan.

Survived by sons, Howard and William of Hilo and James of California; daughters, Hatsumi Kubota of Pepeekeo, Michiko Hamamoto of Wahiawa, Bernadette Nakahata of Honolulu and Otoe Ebisu of Laupahoehoe; brother, Tom of California; 25 grandchildren; 17 great-grandchildren. Friends may call 4:30 to 5:30 p.m. tomorrow at Papaaloa Hoogwanji; service 5:30 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. Cremation. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 27 January 1991]

**YOSHINAGA, HAMA,** 96, of Hilo, died June 10, 1991. She was born in Yamaguchi Ken, Japan, and was a housewife. She was also a member of the Hilo Hongwanji Fujinkai, Honomu Henjoji Fujinkai and Waiakea HomeSite Community Association. Survived by sons, Kaneichi of Japan, Haruyuki of Honomu, Masanobu of Iowa, and Nobuyoshi of Honolulu; daughters, Mitsie Maeda, and Fusako Sugawara of California; 10 grandchildren; 11 great-grandchildren. Friends may call 1:30 to 2:30 p.m. tomorrow at Dodo Mortuary; service 2:30 p.m. Cremation. No flower. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 14 June 1991]

**Yoshinaga, Hama,** of Hilo died Monday in the Life Care Center of Hilo. Yoshinaga, 96, was born in Yamaguchi Ken, Japan. She is survived by sons Kaneichi, Haruyuki, Masanobu and Nobuyoshi; daughters Mitsie Maeda and Fusako Sugawara; 10 grandchildren; and 11 great-grandchildren. Services: 2:30 p.m. Saturday at Dodo Mortuary. Call after 1:30 p.m. Cremation will follow. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 13 June 1991]

**YOSHIOKA, HARRY SEICHI,** 80, of Carson City, Nev., died March 18, 1991. He was born in Waimea, Kauai. He was a retired self-employed public accountant. He was formerly with Haskins & Sells, Aloha Airlines and Peat Marwick & Mitchell. He was a, member of the Onomea Friendship Club. Survived by wife, Evelyn G; daughter, Mrs. Chester M. (Prudence S.) Kanehira; two grandchildren; brother, Richard S; sisters, Mrs. Asayo Taniguchi and Mrs. Masako Florence Tanimoto; nieces and nephews. Memorial service 6 p.m. Monday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 21 March 1991]

**YOSHIOKA, HENRY JUICHI,** 86, of Aiea, died Nov. 12, 1991. He was born in Wahiawa, Kauai, and retired from Dole Corp. Survived by wife Thelma T.; son, Thomas M.; daughters, Mrs. Henry I. (Bessie C.) Tokunaga and Mrs. Archie T. (May S.) Murakami; eight grandchildren; a great-grandson; brother, Robert K. Memorial service 6 p.m. Monday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 15 November 1991]

**Yoshioka, Kenneth T.,** of Honolulu, a retired meat cutter, died Saturday in Las Vegas. Yoshioka, 69, was born in Honolulu. He is survived by mother Takayo; brother, Thomas T., and sisters Jennie T. Yukimura, Harriet H. Tojo and Betty M. Morimoto Memorial services: 5 p.m. tomorrow at Honpa Hongwanji Hawaii Betsuin. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 14 May 1991]

**YOSHIOKA, MISAO,** 86, of Honolulu died Sept. 19, 1991. She was born in Kauai. Survived by daughters, Mrs. Takeshi (Bernice) Kimura, Frances, Mrs. Gilbert (Sylvia) Tsukamoto, Mrs. Edwin (Ann) Araki and Mrs. Carl (Aileen) Begler; sister, Mrs. Kazuyo Matsumoto; five grandchildren and a great-grandchild; nieces and nephews. Private service held. [Honolulu Advertiser 26 September 1991]

**YOSHIYAMA, "O" OSAKA,** 77, of Hilo, died Feb. 20, 1991. She was born in Hilo and was a retired employee of HELCO. She was also a member of Hilo Hongwanji Mission Kyodan and Fujinkai and the Mauka Waiakea Houselot Kumiai. Survived by husband, Hideo; son, Gary; daughters, Doreen Kasuga of Texas and Jane Okubo of Honolulu; brother, Ryuichi Yamada; sisters, Sakiko Miyao and Mitzie Okubo and Alice Stanich, both of California; a sister-in-law; four grandchildren. Friends may call 4 to 5 p.m. tomorrow at Dodo Mortuary; service 5 p.m. Cremation. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 24 February 1991]

**YOSHIYAMA, HIDEO "KURO",** 82, of Hilo, died May 30, 1991. He was born in Hilo and retired as manager of the dry goods department for the former American Factors. He was a member of the Waiakea Lions Club and the Waiakea Pirates. Survived by son, Gary; daughters, Doreen Kasuga of Texas and Jane Okubo of Honolulu; brothers, James of California and Tatsuo of Honolulu; sister, Kimiko Jewett of Honolulu; four grandchildren; nieces and nephews. Friends may call from 5 to 5:45 p.m. tomorrow at Dodo Mortuary; service 5:45 p.m. Cremation. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 02 June 1991]

**Yoshiyama, Osako,** of Hilo, a retired HELCO employee and former state president of the Cooperative Extension Service Association, died Saturday in Hilo Hospital. Yoshiyama, 77 was born in Hilo. She is survived by husband Hideo; son Gary; daughters Dorren Kasuga and Jane Okubo; brother Ryuichi Yamada; sisters Sakiko Miyao, Mitzie Okubo and Alice Stanich; and four grandchildren. Services: 5 p.m. today at Dodo Mortuary, Hilo. Cremation will follow. Call after 4 p.m. at the mortuary. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 25 February 1991]

**YOSHIZAWA, KAZUYOSHI,** 69, of Pepeeko, Hawaii died Feb. 22, 1991. He was born in Pepeeko, Hawaii, died Feb. 22, 1991. He was born in Peepekeo and was a retired groundskeeper for the Hawaii County Parks and Recreation Department. He was also a member of Papaikou Hongwanji Kyodan and the Vulcans Booster Club. Survived by wife, Misue; son, edwrd; daughters, Linda and Jeanne; brother, Tokuyoshi; sisters, Shizuyo Uwono of Hilo, Mildred Kaneshiro, Chiyono Fuse of Hilo; a granddaughter. Friends may call 5 to 6 p.m. Wednesday at Papaikou Hongwanji; service 6 p.m. Casual attire. Private burial. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 24 February 1991]

**Yoshizawa, Kazuyoshi,** of Pepeekeo, Hawaii, a retired groundskeeper for Hawaii County, died Friday at home. Yoshizawa, 69, was born in Pepeekeo. He is survived by wife Misue; son Edward; daughters Linda and Jeanne; brother Tokuyoshi; sisters Shizoyu Uwono, Mildred Kaneshiro and Chiyono Fuse, and a grandchild. Services: 6 p.m. tomorrow at Papaikou Hongwanji Mission. Call after 5 p.m. Burial will be private. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 26 February 1991]

**YOSHIZAWA, ROBERT KIYOSHI,** 91, of Kahului, died Jan. 3, 1991. He was born in Wailuku. Survived by wife, Yuri; sons Kiyohiko, Kenji of Honolulu and George of Waikapu; daughters, Alice Aiko of Honolulu and Amy Silva; 12 grandchildren,; nine great-grandchildren; sisters, Miyo Tanaka of California, Ruby Fukuoka and Betty Mori, both of Honolulu. Private service. Arrangements by Borthwick Mortuary/Norman's. [Honolulu Advertiser 5 January 1991]

**YOSHIZUMI, RICHARD TAKSHI,** 64, of Honolulu, died Jan. 18, 1991. He was born in Pearl City and was a retired Fort Shafter Motor Pool mechanic and a member of the Mosquito Trolling

Club. Survived by wife, Jane M.; sons, Marvin, Kerwin and Darin; daughter, Carin Lim; four grandchildren; brothers, Toshio, Lionel M.; Masaru, Masakatsu and Stanley; and sister, Grace T. Nakagawa. Friends may call 7 to 9 p.m. Wednesday at Borthwick Mortuary; service 8 p.m. Graveside service 10:30 a.m. Thursday at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 21 January 1991]

**YOU, CHUNG SOON,** 98, of Honolulu, died Jan. 5, 1991. She was born in Korea. Survived by sons, John Y.M. Park of California and Joseph Y.H. Park of Nevada; daughters, Mrs. Ha Soo (Virginia) Choi and Mrs. Charles (Wilhelmina) Barna and Mrs. Robert (Theresa) Plude, both of California; 19 grandchildren; 21 great-grandchildren. Friends may call 8 to 10 a.m. today at Diamond Head Mortuary; service 10 a.m. No. flowers. Burial at Diamond Head Memorial Park. [Honolulu Advertiser 10 January 1991]

**Young, Ah Kau,** of Kailua, a retired real estate administrator at Aleander and Baldwin and a former chairman of the state Real Estate Commission, died Thursday in Castle Hospital. During his career, Young, 79, was also a state deputy sheriff, a member of the Honolulu Police Reserves, and a member of the Hawaii National Guard. Born in Honolulu, he is survived by son Douglas; daughter Barbara Chang; brothers Thomas and Francis; sister Josephine Wong; six grandchildren; a great-grandchild. Services: 1:30 p.m. Saturday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Call after 11:30 a.m. Burial: Hawaiian Memorial park. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 8 October 1991]

**Young, Ah Mun,** of Honolulu, a retired Farrington High school physics teacher, died Dec. 19 in Queen's Hospital. Young, 83, was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Dorothy T.; sons, Alvin and Michael; daughter, Gwendolyn Yee; brother, Richard; sister, Amy Au, and seven grandchildren. Services were private. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 28 December 1991]

**Young, Clara L.** of Honolulu, a retired Kohala School cafeteria employee, died Friday at her home. Young, 83, was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Clarence S.L., Andrew S.H., Ronald S.K., Jerry S.C., Edwin S.W. and Franklin S.K.; daughters Alberta Lau, Bernice English and Cynthia Keller; brother Awana lee; sister Laura Ching; 18 grandchildren; and 16 great grandchildren. Friends may call at the Borthwick Mortuary Makai Chapel from 9 a.m. Thursday. The Rosary will be recited at 10:45 a.m. Followed by burial at Lin Yee Chung Cemetery. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 14 October 1991]

**Young, Edwin K. "Eddy",** of Waimanalo, a retired shop #41 boilermaker at Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard, died Saturday in Kaiser Hospital. Young, 71, was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife, Elaine H. sons, Edwin K. Robert K., Michael K. and Stephen K.; daughters, Susan E. Soares and Edwina L. Glushenko; sisters, Leilani Morse, Eleanor Yamamoto, Jane Fletcher and Leola Eastburn; 12 grandchildren. Memorial services: 11 a.m. Friday at St. Mathew's Episcopal Church. Call after 9 a.m. Ashes will be privately scattered. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 14 August 1991]

**YOUNG, FRANCIS SEONG,** 78, of Honolulu, died Aug. 21, 1991. He was born in Sun Ming Ting, China and was owner of Irene's Hawaiian Gifts at Ala Mopana Center and an insurance agent for John Hancock and Fireman's Find. In addition, he was president of the Chinese Chamber of Commerce, Lung Doo Benevolent, Society and Sun Ming Tong Society, and was general chairman of the Narcisus Festival and vice president of the United Chinese Society. Survived by sons, Franklin S.H. and Rockfeller S.L. daughter, Myrna Loy; brother, Jack T.; sister, Mrs. Richard Y.K. (Betty) Pang; four grandchildren; Friends may call from 10:300 a.m. Saturday at Borthwick Mortuary; service 12:30 p.m. Burial at Diamond Head Memorial Park Cemetery. Donations to the Francis S. Young Scholarship Fund, c/o Lung Doo Benevolent society. [Honolulu Advertiser 29 August 1991]

**Young, Harvey L.,** of Kula, Maui, died June 22 in Maui Memorial Hospital. Young, 60, was born in California. He is survived by wife, Marcia; sons, Rob and Jeff; daughters, Dapane and Sharon Young and Carmel Forsberg; and eight grandchildren. Inurnment will be private. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 01 July 1991]

**YOUNG, HARVEY LARKIN,** 60, of Kula, Maui, died June 22, 1991. He was born in California. Survived by wife, Marcia Young of Arroyo Grande, Calif.; daughters, Daphne and Sharon, both of California, and Carmel Forsberg; sons, Rob and Jeff, both of California; eight grandchildren. Private inurnment. Arrangements by Borthwick Mortuary/Norman's. [Honolulu Advertiser 29 June 1991]

**Young, Henry T.H.,** of Hilo, a retired painter, died yesterday in Hilo Hospital. Young, 83, was born in Kona. He is survived by brothers Ah Cho and William A.P., and sister Ah Ho Wong. Memorial services: 1 p.m. tomorrow at Dodo Mortuary. Call after noon. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 12 February 1991]

**YOUNG, IRENE YEE,** 75, of Honolulu, died Jan. 22, 1991. She was born in Honolulu and was owner of Irene's Hawaiian Gifts at Ala Moana Center Survived by husband, Francis S. sons, Dr. Franklin Young, Dr. Rockefeller Young of Texas; daughter, Myrna L; brothers, Charles Yee, George Yee, Calvin Yee, Francis Yee, Wilfred Yee, Ronald Yee; sisters, Mrs. Eddie (Rachel) Leong, Rose Akimoto, Mrs. Albert (Harriet) Pang; four grandchildren. Friends may call 10:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. Saturday at United Church of Christ; service 12:30 p.m. Burial at Diamond Head Memorial Park. No flowers. Donations to the Irene Yee Young Memorial Fund, c/o United Church of Christ, 467 N. Judd St. Honolulu, Hawaii 96813. Arrangements by Nuuanu Memorial Park Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 29 January 1991]

**Young, Laura K.L.,** of Honolulu, a budget analyst at Pacific Air Force Command, die Saturday at home. Young, 68, was born in Wahiawa. She is survived by husband, Valentine L.; sons, Carlton K.Q. and Michael K.S.; brothers, James G.J., George K.C., David K.S, Raymond K.Y., Clyde K.L. and Wayne K.W. Chun; sisters Wilma S.N. Au, Elmyra S.Y. Conrad, Jeanora S.M. Chang and a grandchild. Prayer services: 10 a.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Call after 8 a.m. Burial: City Memorial cemetery. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 02 July 1991]

**Young, Lauren K.,** infant daughter of Keith and Amy Young of Oahu, died Aug.11 on Oahu. The child is also survived by brother, Aaron; grandparents, Donald and Emily Young and Kiyohshi and Agnes Shinsato, and great grandmothers, Florence Young and Margaret Tom. Services were private. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 21 August 1991] **YOUNG, LESLIE RANDALL,** whose obituary appeared in yesterday's paper, died March 24, 1991. Incomplete information was provided by the Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 29 March 1991]

**YOUNG, MYRTLE FRANCES,** 88, of Honolulu, died Nov. 10, 1991. She was born in Cloquet, Minn., and moved to Hawaii with her husband in 1949. Survived by husband, Otto Younge; nieces and nephews. Private scattering of ashes. Arrangements by Borthwick Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 13 November 1991]

**Young, Nancy K.,** of Honolulu, a retired label inspector at Lithograph Co., died Thursday at home. Young, 70, was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Roy W.C.; daughter Sandra Y. Yamane; brother Yoshio Kawano; sisters Shizue Hashimoto, Elsie Hirota and Edith Miyazono; and four grandchildren. Services: 6 p.m. Wednesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Burial: 9:30 a.m. Thursday at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 02 February 1991]

**YOUNG, RANDAL NALANIPUAHAU,** 45, of Kailua, died Aug. 28, 1991. Born in Honolulu, he was a combat veteran of the Vietnam War and a motorcycle officer with the Honolulu Police Department. Survived by daughter, Keala L; father, ralph I. Uyekoka; sister, Kaweankala Uyeoka Braker; brother, Ralp K. Uyeoka, nieces nad nephews; cousins; aunts and uncles. Friends may call from 9 a.m. Monday at kawaihao Church; service noon. Private scattering of ashes. No flowers. Aloha attire. Arrangements by Borthwick Mortuary [Honolulu Advertiser 31 August 1991]

**YOUNG, RANDALL LESLIE,** 41, of Kaneohe, died March 2, 1992. He was born in Honolulu, Survived by wife, Linda D.; mother, Mary Young; brother, Warren; sisters, Carol Young; and Eloise Lum; grandmother, Mrs. Ah Moy Young; nieces and nephews; cousins. Graveside service 11:30 a.m. tomorrow at Valley of the Temples Memorial Park. Arrangements by Nuuanu Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 28 March 1991]

**YOUNG, ROSE N.,** 90, of Honolulu, died March 21, 1991. She was born in Gilroy, California, and was the widow of Jim Ting Young, a well-known Chinese herbalist. Survived by sons, Richard S.W.; Clarence F.W.; James B.W., Benson H.W. and Dr. David Y.W. Young; daughters, Helen Y. Loo and Dr. Vera Y. Coghlan. Private services held. Burial at Nuuanu Memorial. [Honolulu Advertiser 5 April 1991]

**Young, Toby J.,** of Waipahu, an Army serviceman stationed at Fort Benning, Ga., died Monday in Fort Benning. Young, 19, was born in Honolulu. He is survived by parents Michael R. and Yolanda; mother Margaret Chin; brother Bronson; sisters Brittaney Young and Donia Chin; and grandparents Severe C. Leanio and Wing Moy Chin. Graveside-services: 2 p.m. Tuesday at the National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 02 February 1991]

**YOUNG, URSULA JEAN POPA,** 31, of Honolulu, died Nov. 19. 1991. She was born in Honolulu. Survived by wife, Constantino and Garda Popa; son, Steven K.; brothers, Christopher D. Popa, Constantino Popa Jr.; sisters, Mrs. Lisa A. Bertola, Mrs. Clarissa C.P. Lorenzo; grandmother, Magarity Popa; grandfather, Christopher Y. Sonoda; grandmother, Mrs. Teru Sonoda; Michael C. Young; six nephews and four nieces; uncles, aunts and cousins. Friends may call from 6 to 9 p.m. Sunday at Mililani Memorial Park Mortuary, Waipio; service 7 p.m. Or call 8 to 9:45 a.m. Monday at St. Joseph Church; service 9:45 a.m. Burial at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 22 November 1991]

**Yoza, Edith H.,** of Kaneohe died Monday in Castle Hospital. Yoza, 67, was born in Waikiki. She is survived by sister Evelyn Y. Services: 2 p.m. Sunday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Burial will be private. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 11 July 1991]

**Yu, John K.,** of Honolulu died Sunday in Kuakini Hospital. Yu, 51, was born in Honolulu. He is survived by daughter, Jay-Dee H. Yu-Cote; father, Charles Y. You; brothers, James and Joseph, and sisters, Wanda Lehano and Susan Inouye. Services were private. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 21 December 1991]

**Yuen, Clifford,** of Honolulu, a retired postal employee died Nov. 22 in Queen's Hospital. Yuen, 75, was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Ruby C.; sons Clifford H.L., Newton H.O. and Brooks H.M.; brothers, Herbert A.K., George A.L., Robert H.O. William A.Y., Joseph A.Q., and Alexander A.S.; and five grandchildren. Taoist services: after 9:30 a.m. Sunday at Borthwick Mortuary. Burial: Valley of the Temples Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 4 December 1991]

**Yuen, Frank K.Y. Jr.,** of Nevada, a native of Hawaii died Wednesday in Kobe, Japan. Yuen, 65, is survived by his wife, Irene; daughter, Debra Fernandez; sons. Frank III and Darryl; brothers, Lawrence, Raymond and James; sisters, Alice Hui, Helen Naki, Florence Parileus and Ethel Akana, eight grandchildren and five step grandchildren. Services: 7 p.m. tomorrow and 10 a.m. Wednesday at Guerrero Mortuary, San Leandro, Calif. Burial at Golden Gate National Cemetery, San Bruno, Calif. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 19 August 1991]

**Yuen, Loretta N.Y.Y.,** of Honolulu, an accountant at Yuen and Wong, C.P.A, Inc, died Thursday in Honolulu. Yuen, 55, was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son, Kirk; daughters, Sherill and Stacy M.; parents, Mr. and Mrs. Harlan S.M. Yong; sister, Annette Dung; and two grandchildren. Services: 1:15 p.m. Sunday at Borthwick Mortuary. Call after 10 a.m. Burial: Hawaiian Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 4 December 1991]

**Yuen, Rosebello K.,** of Pupukea, Hawaii, died Thursday in Queen's Hospital. Yuen, 54, was born on the Big Islands. She is survived by husband Albert H.D.; son Robert; daughters, Albet;ete "Abbie" Flemming, Anna Mae Yuen\_Nasario, Alena Herrod and Arnette; mother, Edna Akui, hanai daughter, Nadine Machadao, Hanai son, James Borges; and brother Charles Akui. Call from 6 p.m. Thursday at Borthwick Mortuary, Mauka Chapel, service at 7:30 p.m. Call from 9 a.m. Friday at the chapel; services at 11 a.m., followed by burial at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 9 December 1991]

**YUEN, SUT MUI CHONG,** 81, of Honolulu, died June 2, 1991. She was born in Kahaluu and retired as a packer at the Dole pineapple cannery. Survived by sons, Albert Y.Y., Benjamin Y.M., and Chester Y.O.; daughters, Mrs. Cyril (Laura) Wong, Mrs. Jerry (Victoria) Naholowaa, and Mrs. Kingstey (Phyllis) Kau and Mrs. Herbert (Amy) Uemura, both of California; daughter-in-law, Mrs. Gall L. Yuen; 11 grandchildren and a great-grand-daughter; brothers, Henry Y.F.

and John A.L. Chong; sister, Mrs. Alice K.C. Chang; nieces and nephews. Friends may can from 8 a.m. Saturday at Borthwick Mortuary; service 9:45 a.m. Procession leaves 10:30 a.m. for Hawaiian Memorial Park. Arrangements by Borthwick Mortuary. A recent obituary was incorrect. [Honolulu Advertiser 6 June 1991]

**Yuen, Walter, S.L.,** of Honolulu, a retired assistant vice president and bank manager at bank of Hawaii died Friday in Queen's Hospital. Yuen, 69, was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Betty K.L.; sons Walter K.H. and Nelson K.L.; daughters, Beverley K.S. Nomi and Shareen K.N. Yen; brothers, Jack K., Alfred S.L., Clarence K.L., Allan L.C. and Robert W.T.; sisters, Bow Yin Ching and Eva S.J Mokiao and nine grandchildren. Services: 11 a.m. Friday at Diamond Head Mortuary. Call after 9 a.m. Inurnment will follow. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 6 August 1991]

YUEN, WILLIAM "WIMPY" KALANIALILOA, 67, of Kaneohe, died March 28, 1991. He was born in Honolulu and retired from Haitsuka Construction Co. Survived by Haitsuka Construction Co. Survived by sisters, Anita Kamahele, G. Kealoha Yuen, Helen Sing, Mrs. Alfred (Mary) Carter, Mrs. George (Pua) Paoa of Maui; hanai daughter, Billie Raymond Walker of Illinois. Friends may call 6 to 9 p.m. Friday at St. Ann's Catholic Church; service 7:30 p.m. Or call 10 a.m. to noon. Saturday; mass 12:15 p.m. Aloha attire. Burial at Hawaiian Memorial Park. [Honolulu Advertiser 3 April 1991]

**Yugawa, Toki,** of Honolulu died May 7 in Honolulu. Yugawa, 95, was born in Fukuoka Japan. She is survived by sons, Harold S., Robert I. and George M.; daughters, Doris A. Junichi and Joyce M. Ono; and 17 grandchildren. Private services were held. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 21 May 1991]

**Yung, Lal Lin Fan,** of Honolulu died Monday in St. Francis Hospital. Yung, 87, was born in China. She is survived by sons Ping Hung, Ping Yung, Arron and Lawrence; daughters Yin Fong Ting, Woon Fong Ma, Yim Fong Ming and Wai Fong Kwock; 16 grandchildren; and 17 great-grandchildren. Taoist services: after 9:30 a.m. Sunday at Borthwick Mortuary. Burial: Hawaiian Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 7 June 1991]